
July 13, 2020 the regular town board meeting was held in the town hall beginning 
at 7:00 p.m. with Coun. Wilbur and Coun. Raymond absent, as well as Highway 
Superintendent Hobus. Sup. Ferguson led the pledge to the flag. A motion to 
accept the previous month’s minutes was made by Coun. Grenough and was 
seconded by Coun. Barber and all were in favor. A motion to pay the audited bills 
was made by Coun. Barber and was seconded by Coun. Greenough and all were in 
favor. 
Old Business:  Hudson Wireless had a discussion with Sup. Ferguson about 
federal monies available for coverage in the area. They are currently working in 
the Whitehall and Ticonderoga areas. It appears that the Dresden area will be 
auctioned off at the federal level to any company willing to come in and develop 
cell/internet coverage. It looks like it will be November before anything will be in 
the works. Jim Brown is still trying to come up with an idea to create a cover for 
the veteran’s sign so there hasn’t been any new progress with the project. 
New Business: The financials were handed to the board and are on file in the 
Town Clerk’s office. Work is continuing on the 2017 AUD. 
Resolution #10-2020 titled Budget Transfer-General was made by a motion 
from Coun. Barber and was seconded by Coun. Greenough and all were in favor. 
Resolution #11-2020 titled Settlement Tall VS. Town of Dresden had been 
tabled due to missing Councilmen for further discussion. It will be brought back to 
the next meeting. VTDEC has made an arrangement with the town to provide them 
a parking space for the upcoming weed eradication program and they have begun 
this season. A discussion was brought up about providing the Town Court with an 
air conditioner so that they may conduct court comfortably and that the District 
Attorney will remain comfortable while dressed in a suit during cases being heard. 
The board members in attendance agreed that one should be provided. 
County Business: GAR is conducting their field study for the Re-Val and their 
vehicles are in the area. Sup. Ferguson posted on social media the makes, models, 
and license numbers of the vehicles they are using. The Washington County Beach 
is now open 7 days a week until Labor Day and the hours are 11 a.m. until 7 p.m. 
Highway Superintendent’s Report: Mr. Hobus was absent from this evenings 
meeting but Sup. Ferguson reported that the weed eradication program will begin 
soon. 
The board wished the Town Clerk a Happy Birthday.  
No further discussions and a motion to adjourn was made at 7:17 p.m. Respectfully 
submitted, Marcinda Wilbur- Town Clerk 
Attendance: Paul and Christine Diekel 


